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(Approved)
Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Susan Kalter called the Faculty Caucus to order following the Academic Senate meeting.
Senator Kalter:  All right.  Hi, everybody.  We're going to have a very quick meeting, but I wanted to make a couple of announcements.  You might remember that last year we voted in an Ad Hoc ASPT Equity Committee.  It was supposed to be a year-long committee to give recommendations to the URC.  We then had to put that on hold because Shane McCreery resigned and we were doing the search for the next OEOA Director.  That man is here.  Tony Walesby is our OEOA Director.  I have met with him now twice, and he basically asked, "Can we wait on the committee until next year?"  And I said, "You know, it's pretty late in the semester anyway and pretty late in the year to be asking faculty to join new committees."  So just wanted to give you an update on the fact that that is where it is, that we're going to do the ASPT Ad Hoc Equity Committee next year instead of this year.  
The second thing was I was just talking to Sam Catanzaro and was going to anyway update you about the ASPT revisions that we were expecting.  The URC, as he said, has been getting into philosophical discussions like how do you avoid double jeopardy for a faculty member and all that kind of thing.  So URC is going to try to finish up its work before its membership changes over at the end of this semester, but as we were talking, especially because we're having two weeks from now the Educating Illinois thing, and so we really will not be getting the ASPT disciplinary revisions in time to do anything with them this year, so we're not going to do that until next year.  So that's kind of nice, because we had a really long year last year.  It was really, really work intensive, so we get a break from that.  
And then finally I just wondered.  I sent out something about a webinar by AAUP about academic freedom.  Is anybody planning to attend that, just out of curiosity just to, I know it's kind of hard to fit into people's schedules, so.  And I don't know what they're going to be talking about.  It's kind of up in the air, so.  If you do, let us know what you learned, and maybe somebody will be able to do that even after the fact, because they sometimes put it on their web site.  
Action Item:

University Appeals Board Election (Replacement for Christopher Hansen; Spring 2017-2019)

Kristen Carlson, ATK, was elected by ballot to replace Christopher Hansen on the University Appeals Board.
Discussion:
Senator McHale:  (Inaudible)
Senator Kalter:  Absolutely.  What do you want to talk about?

Senator McHale:  The student organization that meets…  How long do they meet?
Senator Kalter:  Which student organization?

Senator McHale:  You know, the student government organization.

Senator Kalter:  SGA?  What do you mean how long do they meet?

Senator McHale:  Like do they have a regular meeting that's like an hour or two hours?

Senator Kalter:  Yeah, they meet on alternate Wednesdays.  I believe, I'm not sure whether it's an hour.  I think it's a little bit like Senate where it sort of goes as long as it goes.

Senator McHale:  All right.  So here's my followup question.  What is the comparable organization for faculty?

Senator Kalter:  Hah, hah.  We are the comparable organization for faculty.

Senator McHale:  This Faculty Caucus right here.

Senator Kalter:  The Faculty Caucus.  That's right.

Senator McHale:  It seems like we don't talk a lot about the issues that might be particularly sensitive to faculty as opposed to students and administrators in this Caucus.

Senator Kalter:  Uh, uh.

Senator McHale:  Maybe it's because we all want to go home, but I start to feel like the faculty as an entity doesn't have the representation that the students have.
Senator Kalter:  You're not the first person that we've heard that from, actually, and I would love it if people had ideas about how to solve that problem.  Because I do think that it's because we meet after Senate that that problem develops.  And actually last year, one of the reasons why I wanted us to meet on alternate Wednesdays for the ASPT stuff was that very reason.  First of all, not to be meeting so late into the night but then also because more than one person had complained about the fact that the faculty don't seem to have as much of a voice, given how many students we have on our Senate.  So do you have thoughts about that, Senator McHale?
Senator McHale:  It's just a concern and maybe for edification purposes, but there may be those who, we are so blessed with administration that generally we agree with, but I just don't feel like if we have faculty issues that need to be discussed that Academic Senate is the place for it, and I feel like…  I don't know.  At least I yearn maybe for a little bit more representation of faculty perspective in a unique way.

Senator Kalter:  One thing that you can always do is, you know, submit items to the faculty members of the Executive Committee, because we have first an Executive Committee meeting with all of the members, all 12 members.  Then, after that meeting, we have a meeting with just the faculty members and the Provost.  And you can submit items for that agenda and ask for them to be put on this agenda if you have something that you want to have discussed, debated, you know, that's not sort of the ordinary business like policies or what have you or elections but just you want to talk about something.  So, you know, that's always a mechanism.  It's not always obvious that that's a mechanism, right? But that is something that we can do.  And if we did it, if we ended up doing that a lot, we might, you know, want to talk about meeting at a different time or what have you.

Senator McHale:  Okay.  I very much appreciate your body's time, and it seemed like a good thing to chat about while we were counting ballots.
Senator Kalter:  While we were counting ballots.  Excellent.

Senator McHale:  Thank you.

Senator Kalter:  We are done.  Does anybody else have anything they want to say before we announce the results?
Senator Blum:  I was going to say that I've heard similar things with people talking.  But if there are those concerns or whatever the concerns are, I mean they have to get on the agenda.  Right?  I mean that's…  It seems to be less of a body problem than it is an agenda problem.  All right?  If there are things that Faculty Caucus is not discussing that are important and salient to representation of the faculty viewpoints, we need to get them on there, and maybe that's something that we need to reflect a little bit on about things that are making it to the agenda.  But there are people who echo your sentiment, so getting it on the agenda seems to be almost more important than actually Caucus itself.
Results of the election were announced.  

Senator Kalter:  We can adjourn and go home, and we can think about things that we want to put on the agenda.  

Adjournment
Motion by Senator Dawson, seconded by Senator McHale, to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously approved.

